Minutes
Iowa State Association of Counties
Board of Directors Meeting
ISAC Office, 5500 Westown Parkway, Suite 190, West Des Moines, Iowa 50266
Phone 515.244.7181

Thursday, December 13, 2012
Present: Wayne Walter, Darin Raymond, Harlan Hansen, Melvyn Houser, Sarah Kaufman, Deb McWhirter, Marge Pitts, Jim George, Richard Crouch, Dan Cohen, Joan McCalmant, Mike Balmer, Dave Morlan, Bret VandeLune, Peggy Rice, Grant Veeder
Absent: Wayne Chizek, Kathy Babcock, Lu Barron, Linda Langston
Guests: Jeff Garrett, Lonny Pulkrabek, Amanda Baker, Jerry Hansen, Paul Ladd
Staff: Bill Peterson, Rachel Bicego, Stacy Horner, Robin Harlow, Brad Holtan, Jenna Kunstle, Kristi Harshbarger, Linda Hinton, Hanna De Groot
ISAC President Wayne Walter called the meeting to order at 9:30 am. Current and incoming board members, Jeff Garrett, Washington County Treasurer, and Lonny Pulkrabek, Johnson County Sheriff, gave introductions.

Review and Approve Minutes

The ISAC Board meeting minutes from October25-26, 2012 and November 28, 2012, the ISAC Scholarship Committee meeting minutes from October 25, 2012, the ISAC Article, Bylaws and Membership Committee meeting minutes from October 25, 2012, and the ISAC General Session minutes from November 28, 2012 were reviewed by the board. 

Joan McCalmant moved approval of all reviewed minutes as written, Richard Crouch seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

The ETC Board of Directors meeting minutes from October 25, 2012 were reviewed for information purposes. 
President Walter recessed for the ETC Board of Directors meeting and reconvened the ISAC Board at its conclusion.

ISAC Group Health Program Presentation

Bill Peterson gave a background on the ISAC Group Health Program and introduced Amanda Baker, Wellmark Blue Cross Blue Shield of Iowa. There are currently 24 counties that participate in the program. Bill reviewed a detailed presentation of the health program experience, income and expenses, projections, large claims, individual counties, etc. The Board discussed wellness benefits and incentives amply. The following recommendations for the 2014 ISAC Group Health Program were made to the board: Approve recommended rates with income increase of 5.59%; Adopt discount proposal with loss of discount limited to 5% per year; and Adopt New Plan 11B – with Pharmacy Plan Adjustments as recommended. As recommended, the net income will continue to be below expenses, but eventually the reserves will drop to a level where the income will need to meet expenses. 
Darin Raymond moved approval of the 2014 ISAC Group Health Program recommendations as presented, Richard Crouch seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
Richard Crouch, Mike Balmer and Marge Pitts were thanked for their service on the Board. Darin Raymond presented President Walter with a gift of thanks for his year of service as ISAC President. 
Legislative Issues

Linda Hinton distributed a letter to the Board addressed to the legislative mental health redesign interim committee and gave a history of the transition fund including the recent DHS funding recommendation of the fund. 
Linda reported that the treasurers’ affiliate did not approve increasing the driver’s license fee after the ISAC General Session during which the membership voted acceptance of the legislative objectives that included the increase. Linda recommended eliminating it from the book and presented the board with the proposed language. 
Marge Pitts moved approval of the elimination of the language as recommended, Sarah Kaufman seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
Hanna De Groot presented a letter of support for the Bottle Bill and asked for the board to approve signing on.

Darin Raymond moved approval of signing on to the Bottle Bill letter as recommended, Dave Morlan seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
Hanna De Groot gave an update on letters of support that a coalition, including ISAC, is working on to send to the legislature. Each group in the coalition will create its own letter with the same overall message, the need for a user fee increase. It will be shared with the Board upon completion. 
Linda and Darin reported on meetings with Senator Gronstal and Governor Branstad during which they were able to discuss the ISAC legislative priorities. 
Iowa Association of County Commissioners and Veterans Service Officers (IACCVSO)

President Walter introduced Jerry Hansen, IACCVSO President and Montgomery County Veterans Affairs, and Paul Ladd, Boone County Veterans Affairs. Jerry and Paul answered questions and concerns regarding IACCVOSO’s interest in becoming an ISAC affiliate. 
NACo Reports

Grant Veeder reported on the NACo Board of Directors meeting that was recently held in Memphis, TN. The meeting was one of the best during which Matt Chase, executive director, gave a presentation and asked for support of how he would recommend the association move forward.
Bill reminded the Board that the NACo Legislative Conference will be held in Washington, D.C. from March 2-6, 2013. 
The Board agreed that all board members should make an effort to go to the annual conference in Ft. Worth in July to support Linda Langston.
Management/Financial Report

Brad reviewed the financial report dated November 30, 2012. He gave an update on the ISAC endorsements.

Darin Raymond moved approval of the Resolution to Transfer Community Services Network Assets, Melvyn Houser seconded and the motion passed unanimously.  
Grant Veeder moved acceptance of the financial report, Harlan Hansen seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

Bill reported that the County Case Management Services (CCMS) Board recommended appointments were Tim Schumacher, Emmet County Supervisor, and Terrence Neuzil, Johnson County Supervisor. 
Sarah Kaufman moved approval of the appointments as recommended, Joan McCalmant seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
ISAC Meeting Update

Stacy Horner reviewed the 2012 ISAC Fall School of Instruction evaluation results. She addressed the concerns. 

Stacy reviewed the 2013 New County Officers School and the 2013 ISAC Spring School of Instruction agendas.

Rachel Bicego gave an update on the 2013 marketing efforts to date. 

Reports/Inquiries from Board Members 

Board members shared issues, concerns, ideas and achievements. 

Joan McCalmant moved to re-appoint Harlan Hansen to the State Election Administrators Training (SEAT) Board, Marge Pitts seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

President Walter adjourned the meeting at 3:00 pm. 
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